"Ascent" a celebration of life, by Mark Pilato on exhibition Narthex and Stairwell Galleries at Saint Peter's Church, April 6th to May 8th "Ascent"--a 10 1/2-foot bronze sculpture--is a tribute to the lives lost on September 11th. It represents a celebration of life, a release from tragedy, and the process of healing. It is a marker of sacred memory and a testament not only to the lives we lost but to all of us who remain. Most of all it represents love. 
"When I was thinking of the different places to show “Ascent” in the city I was told to visit Saint Peter’s on 54th and Lexington. Upon first glance, I was taken by its beauty and use of space and light. One cannot help but to be speechless in the Chapel of the Good Shepherd, graced by Louise Nevelson’s works.  I was also taken by something else. When you enter Saint Peter’s you are immediately aware that this is a working church. There is always something going on.  It will be a great honor to have “Ascent” visit such a place filled with art, music, and prayer.  
I sculpted “Ascent” for the families of 9/11 to honor their loved ones and to remind us all of the beauty that exists. Saint Peter’s is a perfect place. Come see “Ascent” and place a prayer or words in its base and if you have lost someone close to you on 9/11 we can arrange to have your loved one’s name etched into the base. Saint Peter’s will embrace you no matter what your belief. I sculpted “Ascent” for you. It comes from my heart. Its message is simple. Come and find your story in the form.  I promise you will not be disappointed.”—Mark Pilato     On December 17, 2005 Mark Pilato and “Voices of September 11th" organization held a remembrance service at St. Paul’s Chapel at Ground Zero. 
The Right Reverend E. Don Taylor, vicar bishop of New York City, commented, "It was a moving experience to preside at the memorial service for those killed on 9/11.  The highlight of the service came at the conclusion when I had the great privilege of blessing Mark Pilato's wonderful sculpture, ‘Ascent,’ which in one moving sweep of artistic beauty pulls together our gratitude for the people whose lives were lost and our triumphant hope for the future life…”  From December 14th 2005 to April 6th of 2006 “Ascent” resided at Saint Paul's Chapel overlooking Ground Zero. Now, it moves uptown to Saint Peter’s to serve family members and anyone who was touched by the tragedy on 9/11.

